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Smoking areas around the building as 
of summer 2019



Smoking area near shuttle stop
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• Smoking area problematic especially in 
summer when windows are open -> a 
draft of air recirculates smoke through 
the corridor, first office on ground floor, 
and staircase.

• Drivers used to leave the shuttle bus 
with engine running (for air-
conditioning) sometimes for over 10 
minutes, while going out for a smoke.

• No current regulations specifying 
minimum offset from buildings for 
outdoor smoking areas.

• No budget (and no real need) for 
building a dedicated smoking shed 
somewhere on the green.



Due to constant nuisance – a  request to move 
the shuttle stop and the smoking area:



… new smoking area to be integrated with the 
new pedestrian crossing (ongoing).

New crossing

Old path
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• Displace shuttle stop, request drivers 
turn engine off;

• Install new ashtray on other side of road;
• Remove old ashtray from wall;
• Place a “No Smoking” panel on the wall;
• Inform users politely of new 

arrangements.



Thanks for your attention!


